
MINUTES OF GOWDALL VILLAGE ANNUAL ASSEMBLY
WHICH TOOK PLACE VIA GOOGLE MEET ON 

THURSDAY 15th APRIL 2021 AT 6.30pm

                                 Present                   Councillor C. Emsen (in the chair)

Councillor S. Shears

   Councillor J. Boasman
                                                      Councillor A. Markot

                                                      Councillor T. Wharvell
                       In attendance:        Mrs. P.A. Sykes – Clerk





  Ward Councillor L. Sargeantson

APOLOGIES


Apologies were received from Ward Councillor C. Fox.
                  MINUTES 
The minutes of the Annual Assembly held on 12th March 2020, were received and confirmed and signed as a true record. 
The Chairman confirmed that the majority of the listed items discussed during the 2020 Annual Assembly had been addressed but noted special attention is now required to the following.

Children’s walking route – ERYC are still unresponsive to this issue.  This will be discussed during the next Parish Council meeting with special focus on the safety of the footpaths.  ERYC are to be challenged before the next Parish Council meeting.  It was agreed that it was disappointing that our MP and Ward Councillors were not able to progress this matter to a satisfactory conclusion.  It would appear that ERYC Capital Expenditure Team could be the problem to this issue.

Signage – Previous Street Scene visits to the Parish agreed that signage in the Parish should be improved but this has not yet taken place.  ERYC will be asked to carry out this work as more vehicles are using Field Lane and the passing signs in the lay by cannot be seen.  There are 3 units of works taking place in the Parish which is why there is an increase in vehicle activity.
Road Surfaces – ERYC are deciding which roads to repair and the Parish Council is told that there is a list of works to be carried out.  The Clerk has been told to contact the relevant department within ERYC, Ward Councillors will be informed of this request.

Flood Works – This project has been a huge success during the last year seeing the instating of 6 Flood Wardens who are now undergoing training on all aspects including Reservoir training.  Significant works have been carried out following regular inspections.  This matter is now a regular Agenda item for the Parish Council.  The cones which have been placed on the newly seeded verges are to be repositioned to allow grass to recover.   

Memorial Bench – this matter will progress once the Covid 19 Restrictions are lifted fully.

Hanging Baskets – these have been a huge success and have been ordered for the forthcoming growing season.


         OPEN DISCUSSION 

· Children’s walking route - will be re-addressed during the next Parish Council meeting.  ERYC seem to be unresponsive to the requests of the Parish Council and  residents but must be made aware of the safety issue concerning the footpaths.
· Better signage is required within the Parish as vehicles especially HGV’s are causing unnecessary wear and tear down Field Lane in particular.  ERYC are to be reminded that although they confirmed they would consider works to the signage this has not yet been carried out.
· Drax Grant Scheme – Representatives of Gowdall Parish Council attend the Liaison Meetings with Drax and have indicated that there is a Grant Scheme available for amounts up to £500.  It was suggested that two further litter bins would be beneficial to the Parish and Drax are to be consulted.

· Field Lane – two contractors have been asked to carry out several cuts through the growing season in various areas of the Parish commencing mid April.

· Aggregate Lorries – these are necessary because of works in the area.  It was noted the lorries are dividing their journeys between Gowdall and Hensall. It should be pointed out that they should slow down and respect other road users.
· Website and Information Site – is working well and communications within the Parish have improved.

All Councillors present agreed that Gowdall Parish Council had improved in its work within the community during the last year and has moved on as a Council.
Ward Councillor Sargeantson has received a request from a resident of Gowdall for a Children’s Play Area.  This matter has been discussed over the years and although the Parish Council is sympathetic to the request states that there is no land within the Parish suitable for such a project. The costs and lawful regulations were outlined regarding a Children’s Play area.
Councillor Sargeantson thanked Gowdall Parish Council for always welcoming both Ward Councillors and including them in communications during the year. 

Signed …………………………………….     Date  …………………………………………
Chairman

